Coping with change

This is always a difficult time and we all feel insecure when situations change, particularly when the change is out of our hands.

Children often have difficulty with the sense of time and find it hard to grasp the concepts of short and long term. As a result a child may feel that the “changes” will mean things never return to “normal”.

Parents sometimes think it is easier to try and shield children from changes – for example replacing a dead fish rather than facing their departure! In actual fact we are not helping our children. Changes are inevitable in all areas of life and our children need to be given some tools to help them cope.

We may consider the change to be small – a new babysitter or a new routine on a morning, it might be huge – a death in the family or divorce but whatever the change there are certain things we can do to assist a child.

In some situations you can prepare a child. Discuss what’s going to happen and give them the chance to ask questions. Be careful when talking to partners/friends. If children grasp half an idea but not the full story it is likely to cause a great deal of worry and anxiety.

Keep as many routines in place as possible. This familiarity will help the child to recognise they still have control of certain aspects.

Be prepared for behaviour changes and remember that if a child behaves badly at home it is because that is where they feel safe. Their outbursts of temper or defiance are a display of what they feel they are still in control of.

Focus on the future not the past. Help your child to find their way through this difficult time.

 The top 3 changes that children find difficult to deal with:

House / School Move- talk to your child about the move only when you are sure it is going ahead.  Visit new schools and houses together, discuss concerns and recognise the challenges but present ideas of ways to overcome them – joining new clubs to meet new people, inviting children from their new class to tea etc. If possible allow your child the chance to spend some time at their new school before the actual start date.
Divorce – Children need to know they didn’t cause the break up, even if they will feel the effects. Tell your child that although as a couple you had problems, as individuals you are still the same.  It is important to remember that children generally love their parents unconditionally. They do not need to hear either parent criticising the other or hurtful comments about one another. Difficult as this may be children need to know that both their parents still love them even if they will no longer be living with them all the time.

Death - the death of a parent or sibling is huge and has a massive impact on everyone in the family. Children often feel guilt and bewilderment when a parent dies – “why has this happened / what have I done to deserve this / why have they left me?” Coping with grief is always difficult – accept offers of help and try to make time to listen and understand your child’s anger and guilt. 
Keep as many things constant as possible, show understanding and don’t be frightened to seek help. Sometimes children find it much easier to open up to someone neutral. Often they try to shield family members from further pain and hurt.
If you would like to discuss anything please contact the Parent Support Advisor at school.
